From: Jon Spangler
Sent: Sunday, May 19, 2024 10:12 PM
To: MTC-ABAG Info <info@bayareametro.gov>

Subject: BATA May 22, 2024 - Item 4a: BART Bicycle Advisory Task Force Opposes Richmond-San Rafael
Bridge Path Restrictions
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Roster

Alfredo Pedroza (Chair), Nick Josefowitz (Vice Chair),

Chair Pedroza, Vice-chair Josefowitz, Members of the Bay Area Toll Authority, and staff,
The BART Bicycle Advisory Task Force (BBATF) strongly opposes the staff recommendation
under Item 4a for the Richmond-San Rafael Bridge for many reasons, as detailed in both

our previous comments to the BATA Oversight Committee on May 8 and our new letter
(attached in PDF) for your meeting on May 22 (Item 4a).

The entire text is also appended below for your convenience.
Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

Jon Spangler
Chair, BART Bicycle Advisory Task Force (BBATF)
League Cycling Instructor #3175

"Bicycling has done more to emancipate women than any one thing in the world. It gives
her a feeling of self-reliance and independence the moment she takes her seat; and away
she goes, the picture of untrammeled womanhood."

— Susan B. Anthony












2024-05-22 Bay Area Toll Authority RSR Bridge Path Closure - ltem 4a BBATF Letter

5) Demand pricing changes in westbound tolls is not mentioned in the staff report as a
way to reduce the morning backups and, therefore, reduce collisions. Were economic
incentives or disincentives even considered as a means of reducing the collision rates
on the bridge approaches? These could have negative transportation justice impacts on
lower-income drivers but should at least be investigated.

CONCLUSION

The Richmond-San Rafael Bridge Multi-use Path Pilot Project offered a fleeting glimpse of new

and sustainable commute and recreztion options on a new section of the Bay Trail. Because of
the gaps and omissions in the evaluzation of the RSR Bridge Path Pilot Project, the current
pilot project should — at the very least — be extended “as is” through at least 2026,
until the pending toll plaza and access improvements can be implemented. The Multi-
use Path should remain open and accessible every day of the week through

at least 2026.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

n Span§ler;
BART Bicycle Advisory Task Force

4/4





